
Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on Monday, 13th May 2019
at 7.00 p.m. in the Trinity Methodist Church
Present Cllr. Miss M. Galloway (Chairman).
Cllrs. M. Cherrett, N. R. Hill and Mrs. Y. Symes.
Apologies were received from Cllr. D. Thompson.
Minutes of the Last Meeting
The Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday, 14th May 2018 had already been confirmed and signed.
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman
It was agreed unanimously that the following offices should be held:-
Chairman. Cllr. Miss M. Galloway
Vice Chairman. Cllr. Mr. M. Cherrett
Chairman’s Report
The Chairman reported that it had been a quiet year all round – even from the cemetery.
The Chairman stated that the biggest issue at the moment was the tidiness of the village with bins and rubbish being left out with distressing regularity despite everything the Council tried to do via the Newsletter.
The Chairman wished to welcome the two new, and younger, Members of the Council and hoped that they would enjoy their time on the Council.
Cllr. Mrs. Symes reported that she had received comments about an increase in anti-social behaviour after hours in Preston Park, particularly during school holidays.  This was leading to some older residents feeling threatened and unable to use the park as they would wish.
The Chairman wished all a happy summer.
Public Input
There were no members of the public present to provide any input.
Dated this 10th day of June 2019
………………………………….
Chairman
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